Roles and Responsibilities under the new Independent


Program Administrator Structure





INTRODUCTION and SIGNIFICANCE





	Utilities, with CPUC oversight, were historically responsible for performing, or contracting for, all the functions necessary to deliver the CARE and LIEE programs to their customers.  Under restructuring, these responsibilities will be transferred from the utilities to the administration of Independent Program Administrators under the direction of the LIGB acting as an advisory body to the CPUC.


	It is important that the roles of the various entities that will be involved with delivery of the low-income public purpose programs in California be carefully defined.  In particular, this is vital to the drafting of RFPs for Independent Program Administration and the eventual contractual arrangement with the IPAs. 


	It is also vital that these roles be defined to clarify issues involved in the transition between current utility administration and the new independent administration, since a key objective of the LIGB and the CPUC is to assure that the existing utility programs serving low income customers are transferred to the independent program administrators in a timely manner with no gap in services.





Scope of Documents





	The first document “Recommendation on Roles and Responsibilites…” contains MSB’s appraisal of five key decisions that need to be made by the LIGB, in concise form, regarding the basic delineation of roles among the various entities that will be involved with low-income program delivery, as well as supporting rationale. The first recommendation refers to the detailed explication of roles contained in Attachments A and B. 


	Attachment A “Summary of Roles and Responsibilities under the New Low-Income Program Structure” attempts to set out, in outline form, the roles and responsibilities of the entities involved in low-income program delivery after the transition to independent administration is complete.  This document is a modification, based on comments made by the Advisory Committee, of the document presented to them entitled “Definition of Roles and Responsibilities..” A fuller discussion and description is included as Attachment B “Roles and Responsibilities Under the New Low Income Program Structure,” which discusses these roles in even greater detail. Attachment B is an update of Section IV of the Policy Recommendations drafted by MSB prior to the February 5th work stoppage. 


	To prevent confusion, it should be noted that Attachment B was presented to the Advisory Committee at its meeting of 9/22 and 9/23 as Attachment A  and has been modified subsequently.  It should also be noted that the Tables provided to the AC have been omitted.  It was MSB’s sense that in their present form they tended more to confuse than to clarify discussion.
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Transitional Issues





	While this document and the attachments provide an outline of the structure of low-income program delivery after transition, making the transition without interruption or deterioration in service will require further discussion and planning. Attachment B includes preliminary discussion of transitional issues under the headings “Timing the LIEE Transition” and “Timing the CARE Transition.”   �
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